
Dear Representative,  
HB 3063, the bill removing a parent's right to send their child to school if they are not 100% 
vaccinated, mirrors what California enacted for the 2016-1017 school year.  The results for that 
year have been tallied and I wonder why HB 3063 has been pushed through this far because the 
forcing of CA kids to be fully vaccinated resulted in a 51% increase of Pertussis in 2017.  It is 
glaringly obvious that the manufacturers of an inadequate vaccine are pushing us to accept 
(and force) a poor product on the Oregon people.  Please do look at the numbers for California 
and see that the experiment they did with their school children shows that increasing vaccine 
status actually increased disease rate.   
The bill HB3063 is forcing a shoddy product upon Oregon's school children.  The vaccines, as 
they stand today, are not 100% safe, nor are they 100% effective.  Forcing this product on the 
people only tells the vaccine manufacturers that they do not need to create a product everyone 
wants to use -a better, more effective product.  Passing this legislation will only hurt 
Oregonians as well as the reputation of our great state.  I implore you to consider the 
ramifications of voting to force an imperfect medical procedure on Oregon's children.   
 
Please see my attached copies of California's Pertussis numbers before and after their SB277 
went into effect.  2016 saw 1830 cases of Pertussis and 2017(after bill enacted) saw 2925 cases. 
A 51% increase in Pertussis.  Please do not repeat California's mistake in believing that their 
people should accept an imperfect product.  Vaccine manufacturers must make better vaccines 
before anyone should be forced to accept them.   
 
Sincerely, 
Kelly B Gamache 
88002 6th st.  
Veneta OR 97487 
541.285.0346 
 

 


